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HOUSE BILL 376: “HIGH PERFORMANCE BUILDINGS ACT”
By William E. Kirwan, Chancellor
Thank you for the opportunity to share my thoughts with you on this important topic and to extend our support on behalf of this bill.  As I consider the top priorities I believe we must address as a State and as a University System, environmental stewardship becomes an obvious choice. Not only is this an issue of particular importance to Maryland, home to the Chesapeake Bay, it also is an arena in which the State itself and the University System of Maryland (USM) are positioned to be key leaders. 
Furthermore, USM is uniquely suited to help our State, our region, our nation, and our world come to terms with the impact of global climate change and related environmental concerns. When you consider our educational impact, research programs, community outreach, and commitment to "best practices," I can think of no entity in our state better positioned to lead on the vital and complex issues of climate change and its mitigating mechanism, environmental sustainability.

To accomplish this goal, we must focus our efforts and resources in three critical areas:


Policies.  USM institutions are contributing their expertise to the state of Maryland as it develops new environmental policies—from BayStat and Smart Growth to Maryland’s Climate Change Commission.  As the need for public policy actions concerning the environment grow, USM will have increased opportunity to help the state and the nation if we prepare now.   
 
Programs.  We also have an obligation to use our educational and research capabilities to advance environmental understanding and action. At USM institutions, you will find undergraduate and graduate programs focused on environmental issues as well as cutting-edge environmental research, led by the University of Maryland Center for Environmental Science. There are also several other USM centers addressing climate change, many boasting key federal partners such as NASA, NOAA, and EPA.  

Practices.  Finally, but likely the most critical to our daily activities, it is important that USM institutions make every effort to employ environmentally friendly practices on our campuses.  Building on specific efforts already under way, like the implementation of the American College and University Presidents Climate Commitment, we are working on broad System-wide strategies for campus sustainability and energy efficiency, especially as they relate to new facility construction, renovation, and operation.  
The recommendations of the Maryland Green Building Council and the language of this bill fully support our efforts in this regard and we encourage its passage and implementation.


Thank you for your continued support of our efforts.
_________________________________________________________________________________
Questions or comments can be directed to:

Mark Beck, USM Capital Planning, 301-445-1984 / mbeck@usmd.edu 
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